Personals.

Dr. F. . Scott, of Toronto, has been appointed a Lecturer
on Physiology in Um\ ersity College, London, England.

Dr. John L. Bray, formerly of Chatham, is now regularly
domiciled in Toronto, and is at 260 Avenue Road, cor. Mac-
pherson Ave. .

Dr. C. H. Thomas, of Toronto, after spending some months
in Great Britain at post-graduate work, has returned and
resumed practice. .

At a recent meeting of the American Laryngological Asso-
ciation, Dr. H. S. Birkett, of Montreal, was cleeted President
for the coming year.

Dr. Allan Kinghorn, who has been in England for some
time, has gone with the Liverpool Expedition to Africa for the
purpose oi studying the sleeping sickness.

Dr. Douglass Montgomery spent somne days in Toronto last
month visiting relatives and friends on his return from Europe
before leaving for bis home in San Francisco.

The Medical Section of the National Fraternal Congress held
its annnal meeting in Buffalo, Aug. 19th and 20th. Dr. Wm.
Warren Potier, of that city, delivered the address of welcome.

Dr. 5. Russell, formerly Superintendent of the Asylum for
Insane, Hamilton, is now living at 168 NMain Street West,
Hamilton, and is practising as a consultant in mental and
nervous diseases.

At the last meeting of the Montreal Medico-Chirurgical
Sceiety the following “officers were elected: Dr. Wesley Mills,
President; Dr. Alex. Hutchison, Viee-Pres.; Dr. A. . Gox-
don, Secretary, and Dr. A. T. Basin, Treasurer.

Dr. J. H. Elliott, for nine years in charge of the Muskoka
(‘otta‘re Sanitorium at Gravenhurst, announces to the profes-
sion that he has taken residence at 611 Spadina Avenue,
Toronto, and will devote his attention to diseases of the chest
and tuberculosis.

We learn from the Monitreal Medical Journal that Dx. J. L.
Todd, formerly of Montreal, after several years of work in
connection with the leerpool School of Tropical Medicine,
and for some time a Director of the Tropical Research Labora-
tories at Runcorn, has decided to return to Montreal.



